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Term 1 Week 10 

P.O. Box 2027 
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Phone: 5331 6311 
Fax: 5331 8337 

 

Email: principal@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au   

 

 
 

Term 1 Week 10 
 

Tuesday 28th March 
3.30-7.30pm Student Led 

Conferences 
 

Wednesday 29th March 
9.30am School Alive Tour 

 

3.30-7.30pm Student Led 
Conferences 

  

6pm School Alive Tour 
 

Thursday 30th March 
Ballarat Catholic Primary 

Schools Cross Country, Fed Uni 
 

Thurs 30th-Fri 31st March 
Year 5 Sovereign Hill School 

 

Friday 31st March 
Casual dress day  (Donations 
to Caritas-Project Compassion) 

 

12.40pm 3VG Assembly 
 

Term 1 Week 11 
Monday 3rd April 

9am Holy Week Liturgy in Gym  
 

Thursday 6th April 
Finishing time 2.20pm 

Last Day of Term 1 
 

Term 2 (9 weeks) 
Mon 24th April - Fri 23rd June  

 

Monday 24th April 
Student Free Day  Auslan 
Professional Learning Day 

 

Tuesday 25th April 
ANZAC Day holiday 

 

Friday 28th April 
9.30am Mass at St Alipius  

 

Mon 1st-Fri 5th May 
Book Fair in Library 

 

Friday 5th May 
12.40pm 6MM Assembly 

 

Friday 12th May 
Mothers’ Day celebration 

 

Tuesday 16th May 
Division AFL 

 

Friday 19th May 
12.40pm 3GW Assembly 

 

Wednesday 24th May 
Division Netball 

 

Friday 26th May 
Years 3-6 SFX Athletics Day 

at Llanberris 
 

12.40pm 1EM Assembly 
 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

Dear families, 
 

We are busily preparing for our student led conferences which will be held at school this 
week. This is a great opportunity for our students to showcase their learning as well as to 
chat with the teachers about how things are going at school. It has been a very busy first 
term so it will be great to stop and acknowledge the work that our children have completed 
to date and to set some goals moving forward. 
 

One of the hallmarks of our school is that we aim high and work with our students to 
identify future learning goals and how they might attain them. We know that learning is not 
always easy and that hard work is often required in order to reach success. We also know 
that we are working with small children, and that success can come in many different forms. 
Different children learn in different ways and with support from caring staff we should be 
able to see success every day. If we can understand that knowledge builds from knowledge 
then it’s the small steps that often make the big difference. 
 

As you meet with the teachers this week and have a chat 
with your children about their learning, please take time 
to acknowledge and celebrate your child’s success. 
Whether it’s little steps or mighty leaps, it doesn’t 
matter. What matters is that we are all trying our best 
and with the support of our teachers, staff and families 
we will continue to grow and learn each day. 
 

God bless, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Mark Hogbin. 
 

Farewell Sr. Mary Gregory    We say farewell to a dear friend of our 
school this week. Rest in Peace Sister Sheila Bellville rsm (Sister Mary 
Gregory) who died peacefully in Mercy Place Ballarat on March 20th. She 
was 70 years a Sister of Mercy. There had always been a big place in her 
heart for the “Villa” (SFX) boys several of whom had visited her up to 
very recent times. Besides teaching she coached football, supervised 
gymnastics practice, meal and bed time with the boarders and any other 
task that came her way! Sr. Mary Gregory holds a special place in the 
story of our school. May she rest in peace. 

 

Welcome Chantelle    We welcome Chantelle Stacey to our school community this week.  
Chantelle will be assisting us with our Auslan language program this year.   
Welcome Chantelle, we are very excited to have you on our team! 
 

Thankyou!    A huge vote of thanks to our Foundation teachers who conducted a very 
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Monday 29th May 
Regional Cross Country at 

Warrnambool 
 

Friday 2nd June 
12.40pm F TW Assembly 

 

Division Soccer 
 

Friday 16th June 
12.40pm 2EH Assembly 

 

6pm Sat 17th and 10.30am 
Sun 18th June at St Alipius 

Year 4 First Eucharist 
 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 10th July -  Fri 15th Sept 

 

Friday 14th July 
9.30am Mass in Gym 

 

12.40pm 4BW Assembly 
 

Friday 21st July 
12.40pm 1MM Assembly 

 

Fri 28th July  school closure 
 

Friday 4th August 
12.40pm 5OH Assembly 

 

Friday 11th August 
12.40pm F LH Assembly 

 

Friday 18th August 
12.40pm 6ZA Assembly 

 

Friday 25th August 
Book Week celebrations 

 

Friday 1st September 
Fathers’ Day celebration 

 

Thursday 7th September 
6pm at St Alipius 

Year 3 Confirmation 
 

Friday 8th September 
12.40pm 1JS Assembly 

 

Term 4 (12 weeks) 
Mon 2nd Oct - Wed 20th Dec 

  

Friday 6th October 
9.30am Mass at St Alipius  

 

Friday 13th October 
12.40pm 5JF Assembly 

 

Friday 20th October 
Grandparents’ Day 

 

Friday 27th October 
12.40pm 2CJ Assembly 

 

Friday 3rd November 
12.40pm F MM Assembly 

 

Friday 10th November 
12.40pm 4CP Assembly 

 

Friday 17th November 
12.40pm 3NM Assembly 

 

Friday 24th November 
12.40pm F GJ Assembly 

 

Friday 1st December 
12.40pm 2GH Assembly 

 

Monday 18th December 
9.30am in Gym  Mass 

special reading information evening last Monday. What a great effort from our team! 
Thanks also to the many parents who were able to come along and learn more about the 
structured literacy approach to learning and teaching. 
 

Sibling Enrolments 2024    If you have a child to enroll in Foundation in 2024 at St. Francis 
Xavier please ensure that you lodge their information on the Catholic Education website as 
soon as possible. This information will secure a place for your child but without it we cannot 
guarantee that places will be available. 
https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/ 
 

Please find at the end of this newsletter School Alive Tours and 2024 Enrolment 
Information; Parish Bulletin; School belonging starts at home; Assembly Awards. 
  
 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday March 26, 2023       Fifth Sunday of Lent (Year A) 
 

Gospel: John 11:1-45  Below is the shortened version. 
The sisters sent this message to Jesus, ‘Lord, the man you love is ill.’ On receiving the 
message, Jesus said, ‘This sickness will end not in death but in God’s glory, and through it 
the Son of God will be glorified.’ Jesus loved Martha and her sister and Lazarus, yet when he 
heard that Lazarus was ill he stayed where he was for two more days before saying to the 
disciples, ‘Let us go to Judaea.’ . . .  When Martha heard that Jesus had come she went to 
meet him. Mary remained sitting in the house. Martha said to Jesus, ‘If you had been here, 
my brother would not have died, but I know that, even now, whatever you ask of God, he 
will grant you.’ ‘Your brother’ said Jesus to her ‘will rise again.’ Martha said, ‘I know he will 
rise again at the resurrection on the last day.’ Jesus said: ‘I am the resurrection. If anyone 
believes in me, even though he dies he will live, and whoever lives and believes in me will 
never die. Do you believe this?’ ‘Yes, Lord,’ she said ‘I believe that you are the Christ, the Son 
of God, the one who was to come into this world.’  Jesus said in great distress, with a sigh 
that came straight from the heart, ‘Where have you put him?’ They said, ‘Lord, come and 
see.’ Jesus wept; and the Jews said, ‘See how much he loved him!’ . . .  Then Jesus lifted up 
his eyes and said, ‘Father, I thank you for hearing my prayer. I know indeed that you always 
hear me, but I speak for the sake of all these who stand round me, so that they may believe 
it was you who sent me.’ Then he cried out in a loud voice, ‘Lazarus, here! Come out!’ The 
dead man came out, his feet and hands bound with bands of stuff and a cloth round his face. 
Jesus said to them, ‘Unbind him, let him go free.’ Many of the Jews who had come to visit 
Mary and had seen what he did believed in him. 
  

Gospel reflection:  I read this Gospel slowly, prayerfully, even imaginatively. Though it has 
been much shortened, there are great riches here. What am I noticing? The two sisters 
respond differently to the death of their brother. To Martha’s questions, Jesus asks her a 
faith question; to Mary’s anguish and weeping, Jesus responds with emotions of his own. He 
loves them both. In times of crisis, do I tend to respond with my head or my heart? And how 
do I encounter the Lord in such moments? Am I able, even when feeling the Lord has 
seemed slow to answer my pleading, to know I am loved, held and cared for? I end by 
speaking, as one who is much loved, to the Lord from my heart. 

Courtesy of St Beuno’s Outreach in the Diocese of Wrexham, UK 
 

 

FREE DRESS DAY!    Friday March 31 is a free dress day so children are welcome to wear 
their casual clothes to school. This month we are raising money for the tremendous works of 
Caritas. During Lent each classroom has a Caritas donation box and the children enjoy 
looking at the posters around the school describing the ways their fundraising is making a 
real difference in the World. Our children have been learning about Catholic Social Teaching  
and the reasons why Catholic Christians choose to support those in our communities who 
are not as fortunate as we are. Just like Jesus, we want to look after the poor, respect 
human dignity and work towards the common good. These are also the values that 
Catherine McAuley followed when she began the Sisters of Mercy in the 1800s. 

 

https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form
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PARISH NEWS 
 

 
 
Hello everyone, 
  

Please use the following link to enrol your child for First Eucharist.     https://forms.gle/aLt7cwwDvsRBwaf8A 
  

Every family will be required to attend an information session in order for their child to participate in the 
program.  You will also be asked to attend at least one Mass in the parish during the preparation period where your 
child will be introduced to the community. 
  

Please don’t hesitate to make contact with me if you have questions. 
  
Regards, Cathy Prunty 
Ballarat East Parish 
St Alipius’ Church: 82 Victoria St, Ballarat East 
Ss Peter & Paul's Church: 701 Fisken St, Buninyong 
Parish Office: 84 Victoria St, Ballarat East 3350 

 
Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 

 
 
 

Curriculum News    
 
 
 

Thanks to all the Year 3 and 5 children who participated in the 2023 NAPLAN tests. They come to a close 
today and we will eagerly wait for our results. Many thanks to the teachers in the Year 3 and 5 teams who 
supported the children during this time. 

  
Book Fair:  We are very excited to announce that the Book Fair is taking place this 
year! Our Book Fair will begin on Monday 1st May and conclude on Friday 5th May 
2023.  The Book Fair provides children with the opportunity to explore literature and 
select books of interest. The Book Fair is a great way to celebrate reading within our 
community with hundreds of fun, engaging and affordable books for the children to 
discover. Prior to the Book Fair, classes will be given the opportunity to view the 
selected books and write a wish list. 

Book Fair dates: Monday 1st May- Friday 5th May 

Shopping hours: 8:30am- 8:50 am & 3:00pm- 4:00pm 

Special activities: Maze activity, Word Find, Story writing, Colouring activity, Guessing Game) 

Location: Our school LIBRARY 
 

 

https://forms.gle/aLt7cwwDvsRBwaf8A
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Student - Led Conferences at SFX this week  
Your child(ren) will be showcasing their schoolwork and discussing learning 
goals with you through Student-Led Conferences. During Student – Led 
Conferences, your children will lead the discussion with you about their 
school work, while teachers will help direct conversation and answer 
questions you may have. These conferences are scheduled this week. 
Tuesday 28th and Wednesday 29th March. 

 

Bookings for these conferences are made via PAM 
These meetings will last for 15 minutes, and we encourage all families to attend. Children must attend 
these meetings! 
We have several goals for holding conferences using this format: 

•  For parents/carers – we hope that you will get to see rather than simply being told about your 
child’s progress 

• For students – we hope students will take more responsibility for their learning 
•  For teachers – we want teachers to have more meaningful and impactful conferences with you 
• For all – we want to maximize our time together, create ways to partner with one another to 

support student success. 
Questions to ask your child at Student - Led Conferences. 
Here are some questions for you to ask your child during their Student – Led Conference. 
These are suggestions, so please look them over and pick a few that you would like to ask! 
1. What are you most proud of? 
2. It makes me proud to see that .... 
3. Can you tell me more about ...? 
4. I can tell that you improved in .... 
5. What did you find challenging this term? 
6. Did you reach your goals? Why/Why not? 
7. What can we do together at home to support your learning? 
 

We have deliberately formed them as Student – Led and not 3 – Way Conferences.  Highly 
Effective Primary Schools promote Student Voice. Student – Led Conferences are identified 
as a significant way of developing Student Voice and the latest research and evidence 
around Assessment as Learning supports this. 
If a parent/carer needs to have a conversation with the teacher not in the presence of the 
child in regards to other matters, this needs to take place at another time. Contact can be 
made with the class teacher requesting further time if needed.  
 

Have a wonderful week. 
                                                                                                         Jane Clark, Deputy Principal – Learning Enhancement 

 
 

Wellbeing News 
 

Welcome to Week 10!  
It was fabulous to meet so many parents and have time to chat on a social level at the recent P&F Mix and Mingle. It's 
always lovely to learn names for faces and be able to connect children to family members- I hope those of you who 
made it had an enjoyable night too! 
 

Friendships matter, especially as a parent. Having supportive friends is associated with higher life satisfaction, being 
happier and better physical and mental health. Taking time out for yourself from the busy job of parenting is so 
important for wellbeing and self care. 
Having friendships with other parents to talk to about joys and challenges of child raising can be a wonderful support- 
friends offer shared experiences and understanding. Connecting with other parents give us a chance to normalise the 
“ages and stages” with those who are also experiencing it. These relationships can help you maintain balance in your 
life, encourage you and give you a different perspective on things. These friendships don’t have to be “soul-level 
deep”- sometimes they simply make us feel in the loop and part of a larger community.  
 

At our school, we want all children and families to feel that strong sense of belonging. Psychologists Goodnow and 
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Grady (1993) describe school belonging as “the extent to which students feel personally accepted, respected, 
included, and supported by others in the school social environment.” 
 

Attached is an article about the supportive roles parents play in encouraging school belonging. 
 

Kind regards, Christine Meneely, Wellbeing Leader  
  

 Sport/Physical Education News   
 

Cross Country    Over the past couple of weeks, Mr Down in his PE lessons conducted fitness testing for students in 
Years 3-6. These results along with the trials for the Athletics Day 800m event formed the basis for selection for the 
SFX Cross Country squad. Congratulations and Good Luck to the following students that have been selected to run on 
Thursday at Fed Uni: 
Eli Jones, Paddy Dwyer, Xavier Foster, Noah Irving, Xavier Morris, Nellie Cheeseman, Lucy Elliot, Jed Hynes, Hudson 
McGrath, Will McGregor, Nicholas Green, Cooper Manning, Archie Williams, Sophie Beseler, Zara Thorp, Haddie 
Morley, Archer Spackman, Mitch Kane, Lachlan Patterson, Braxton Buntsma, Jack Elliot, Ivy Bromley, Pippa Dalton, Lilly 
Rice, Emily Hanrahan, Mila Shilito, Frankie HIll, Jake Cheeseman, Ash Norris, George Britt, Xavier Staley, Sully Boyd, 
Nate Toohey, Wentworth Campbell, Felicity McGrath, Olivia Green, Tayla Hiscock, Ivy Pearce & Annabelle Chalmers 
 

After School Sporting Schools program 
This week our after school Sporting Schools program continues. 
The remaining Monday (Volleyball) session is:  Monday Mar 27 (3:30pm - 4:30pm) 
 

The remaining Thursday (Basketball) session is:  Thursday Mar 30 (3:30pm - 4:30pm) 
 

2023 Sports Dates 
Term 1: 

• Week 10 - Thursday Mar 30th - Ballarat Catholic Primary Schools Cross Country @ Fed Uni 
Term 2: 

• Week 4 - Tuesday May 16th - Division AFL 
• Week 5 - Wednesday May 24th - Division Netball 
• Week 5 - Friday May 26th - Year 3 - 6 Athletics Carnival - Llanberris 
• Week 6 - Monday May 29th - Regional Cross Country @ Warrnambool 
• Week 6 - Friday Jun 2nd - Division Soccer 

 

SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs    If you have any SFX Football jumpers, 
singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to either Mr Down or Mr 
Carroll. 
 

Have a terrific week. 
 

                                                                                             Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator  
   

 

P&F News 
 

Our ever popular Easter Raffle is back! All 
donations gratefully received and this year’s 
draw is already looking good! Don’t forget 
to purchase your tickets, and remember, 
you have to be in it to win it!  Drawn at 3pm 
on Friday 31st March. 

 
Zooper Doopers for sale on Mondays.  50 cents each. 

 

Please see below a link to sign up to help with Zooper Doopers on a Monday.  Your help is really appreciated! 
https://signup.com/go/LSiymVV 
 

Please be aware that you will need a current Working With Children Check to be a helper.  Thank you. 
 

The P and F committee are continually in need for volunteers to help pack hot lunches, please sign up via this link.  

SignUp.com 
signup.com 

 

 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
https://signup.com/go/LSiymVV
https://signup.com/mobileweb/2.0/vspot.html?activitykey=1266996607377888029#choose_event_page
https://signup.com/mobileweb/2.0/vspot.html?activitykey=1266996607377888029#choose_event_page
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Community News   
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Attachments 
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AWARDS from 24th March Assembly, hosted by 5CC  

Assembly Date: 
24/3/23 
Term 1, Week 9 

Theme: HOSPITALITY 
Hospitality means welcoming other people. 
We show hospitality because Jesus teaches us to include everyone and show them they are welcome. 

F LH Charlie Ryan and Olive Anderson 

F TW Lillian Armstrong & Will Allan 

F GJ Emme Cavanagh & Alfie Brennan 

F MM Odie Brooks & Lachy Hatt 

1 JS Harvey Kersley & Rome Davis  

1 MM Paddy Quinlan & Scarlett Govan 

1 EM Milla Nicholson & Jimmy Faull 

2 EH Jagger Van Langevelde and Malo Hansen 

2 CJ Maeve Tongs and Jack Quinlan 

2 GH Byron Morton and Edie Young 

3 NM Ella Crumpton and Nixon George 

3 JVG Finley Rolfe and Finya Najera-Hinko 

3 GW Chloe Wilson, Noah Rice   

4 BW Aria Treacy & George Pearce 

4 HC Liam Fulcher and Sophie White 

4 CP Lois Cummings and Will McGregor 

5 JF Lilly Rice & Tom Anderson 

5 OH Monty Harrison & Laine Anwyl 

5 CC Sophie Keating and Orion Morton 

6 PB Alex Hocking and Ash Norris 

6 MM Mia Van Hamond and Matthew Corrigan 

6 ZA Sully Boyd & Lucy Kierce 

Environmental Education Lucy Kierce (6ZA) 

Visual Arts Howard Latchford (FGJ) 
Toby Watson (6MM) 

 
 
 


